
 

Friday 25th March 2022 

Newsletter No. 25 

Dear Grange Community, 

 

We are coming towards the end of our Spring Term. 

We have learnt so much but now is the time which really counts. 

 

The Summer Term is the last opportunity to ensure that our children make the maximum 
progress this year. 

We are planning so carefully so that children make this crucial progress. 

We have all our Learning Intentions mapped out in Maths and English and we are matching the 
statements to each child so that everyone gets the opportunity to surge ahead. 

 

As tired as everyone gets towards the end of the academic year, this is the term that really 
counts. 

How we finish the year sets up the next academic year and makes everything fall in place. 

 

This week our Yr 6 children celebrated the ‘Heartstone Odyssey’ 
reading journey that they have been on.  

This is a story and project that addresses issues that are so close 
to the heart of what Grange holds valuable. 

It is a story of development and understanding across divides of 
culture and prejudice. 

The story leads to understanding and celebration of diversity. 

 

At our school we are building a world of respect and tolerance and 
beyond that a world of understanding and shared perspectives so 
that the world truly can be a better place. 

 

Our children of Grange are brilliant and amazing and our job as Teachers, Educators, Parents 
and Carers is to unleash and guide the greatness in each of our children of Grange. 

 

I look forward to a powerful and meaningful last week of term and an extra-special summer 
term full of deep learning and loads of progress. 

 

 

 

Mr Kerbel 

Headteacher 

Grange Primary, Harrow 
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Great grange 

Times tables rockstars 
Well done to our champions this week: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Class Champions:  Year 4 Ennis 

Year 3 Gloria Klee 

Year 4 Sami Ennis 

Year 5 Branshika Lister 

Year 6 Jawsa Parks 
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Y1-Y6 INDIVIDUAL CLASS BASKETBALL TOURNAMENTS! 



Pupils created various artwork for the 
exhibition which will be showcased at 

Greenhill library for general public until the 
end of April 2022—go down and have a look if 

you get a chance! 

HEARTSTONE ODYSSEY PROJECT 



YEAR 2 MALALA CLASS MULTI-SPORTS EVENT AT LONGFIELD 

On Monday, Malala Class visited Longfield School to 
participate in a multi-sports afternoon. The 
children were given the responsibility of leading 
each mini event themselves and showed great 
independence and confidence working with their 
peers. 

The children had a fantastic time and made many 
new friends in the process! They hope to see the 
children from Longfield for another event soon. 

“After lunch we went to Longfield School and when 
we arrived we started to do sports and the children 
came out to see us. Then we got into 3 groups.  There 
were 9 fun activities and we were having so much fun. 
We did weights and also did batting.” 

Nysa, Y2 Malala 

“Today we did a PE lesson at Longfield School. 
When we arrived we met our coach. He was kind 
and friendly. We got into teams of three and the 
coach showed us how to play the different 
activities including: rocket throwing, basketball, 
tennis, hoop throwing and skipping. They were all so 
amazing and exciting. I was confident and made 
some new friends. My favourite activity was 
skipping because it was fun and I helped my new 
friend. We had an incredible afternoon. Thank you 
Miss Thurlow and Mr Godley for organising it. I 
hope we can do it again!” 

Tasneem, Y2 Malala 



NOTICE FOR YEAR 4 PARENTS/CARERS 



IMPORTANT COVID-19 INFORMATION 

 From 24th February self isolation is no longer a legal 
requirement. However, you are strongly advised to stay at 
home if you are positive for COVID-19.  

 If you have symptoms, you should still isolate and can still get 
a test up until 30th March.  

 All adults and children who test positive are advised to stay at 
home and avoid contact with other people for at least 5 full 
days ad then continue to follow the guidance until they have 
received 2 negative LFD test results on consecutive days.  

 Staying at home if you test positive with COVID will protect 
your loved ones and those are vulnerable to COVID-19.  
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SCHOOL CALENDAR 

Tuesday 29th March Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Wednesday 30th 
March 

Author visit: Chitra 
Soundar   

Friday 1st April Last Day of Term 

Monday 4th April -  
Monday 18th April 

Easter Holidays 

Tuesday 19th April Children return to School 

Tuesday 19th April Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Monday 2nd May  May Bank Holiday (School 
closed) 

Tuesday 3rd May Staff training day  (School 
closed) 

Tuesday 10th May Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Tuesday 10th May Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

Tuesday 17th May Y5 Seacole Theatre     
Project 

Tuesday 17th May Y5 Nightingale & Lister 
Opera Project 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

GOVERNING BODY MEETINGS 

Tuesday 3rd May                   

6.30-8.30pm 

Resources Committee 

Wednesday 4th May             

6.30-8.30pm 

CASC Committee 

Tuesday 17th May               

6.30-8.30pm 

Full Governing Body 

Wednesday 8th June               

6.30-8.30pm 

Resources Committee 

Wednesday 29th June                     

6.30-8.30pm 

CASC Committee 

Wednesday 13th  July  

6.30-8.30 

Full Governing Body 

After School Extra Curricular Clubs 

PLEASE NOTE THAT ALL CLUBS TUESDAY—
FRIDAY WILL BE DISMISSED AT 4.15 PM 
VIA FURNESS ROAD GATE (PLAYGROUND) 

Week 1  

10 Jan – 14 Jan 

Week 2 

17 Jan - 21 Jan 

Week 3 

24 Jan - 28 Jan 

Week 4 

31 Jan - 4 Feb  

Week 5 

7 Feb - 11 Feb 

Half Term 

14 Feb - 18 Feb 

Week 6 

21 Feb - 25 Feb 

Week 7 

28 Feb - 4 Mar 

Week 8 

7 Mar - 11 Mar 

Week 9 

14 Mar - 18 Mar 

Week 10 

21 Mar - 25 Mar 

 

AFTER SCHOOL CLUBS 

Y3– Y5 Gardening—
DISMISSED 
VIA WELBECK 
ROAD 

Monday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y5-Y6 Debate Mate—
DISMISSED 
VIA WELBECK 
ROAD 

Monday 3.15-4.15pm     

Y1-Y3 Gymnastics Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Gymnastics Tuesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y1-Y3 Mixed Football Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Boys Football Wednesday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y3-Y6 Ninja Warrior Thursday 3.15-4.15pm 

Rec, Y1-Y2 Multi Sports Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

Y4-Y6 Girls Football Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

Rec, Y1-Y2 Discovery Friday 3.15-4.15pm 

PLEASE NOTE: ALL after school clubs 
have ended except for Gardening. 

After 28th March there will be NO 
after school clubs. 

After the Easter Holidays there will be 
new clubs to sign up to! 
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MAGNA EASTER BREAK CAMP 



END OF TERM SCHOOL QUIZ 


